Bellerose Commonwealth Civic Association Board of Directors Meeting held December 13, 1965 at the home of Mr. J. McCarthy.

This was a special meeting called to discuss the Sewer Assessments.

Mr. McCarthy explained that the assessment notice appeared a week ago last Saturday in the City Record. We now have 30 days to send in our objections in writing. This means that all objections must be presented on or before January 3rd, 1966.

Mr. McCarthy said he took upon himself the action necessary to get P.S. 133 on Friday, December 17th, and to have meeting notices printed and distributed. Mr. Hennessy made a motion which was seconded by Mr. Fiorito, to ratify these actions taken by Mr. McCarthy.

Mr. Nichols has obtained the tentative assessments for all the homes in our associations area. At the general meeting this Friday, those attending may get the proposed assessment figures from him or from others who will be working at tables which will be set up for that purpose.

It was decided that 1) Forms would be printed to object to the assessment. 2) That we would keep the written portion short so that our reasons might be expanded at the Hearing to be held on January 18, 1966.
3) That we would have two separate forms printed: one to the Board of Assessors to be used now, and one to the Board of Estimate, to be saved for use at a later date. 4) We will have these signed by those present at the meeting and distributed to be signed by anyone not attending.

There was no other business taken up at this meeting, since it was called for only this one purpose.

Those present at this meeting were Mrs. Ethel Fallon, Mrs. Joan Brown, and the Messrs. McCarthy, Fiorito, Hennessy, O'Neil, Stormont, Nichols, Cameron, Seminara, and Ortiz.

Respectfully submitted, Joan Brown, Rec. Secy.